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Hope everyone is having a good summer. Stampede is over and hopefully our tumultuous 

weather is over as well. 

 

So to get to the hot topic - ATV’s and golf carts.  Our by-laws state ATV’s are not 

allowed on our roads. By and large we have been lenient in enforcing this rule. This has 

led to risky behaviour with children under the age of sixteen without a license operating 

these vehicles on the roadways in the residential areas. Several concerned residents have 

contacted the RCMP and they are now aware of this problem. We encourage parents that 

allow their children to drive ATV's to take them to the trails behind the fuel tank, away 

from the residential areas to lower the risk of personal injury to themselves or others. If 

complaints continue and the RCMP begin enforcing the Alberta Traffic Safety Act, then 

any person (under-age or adults with a drivers license) would be ticketed if driving on the 

roads in the resort. Bottom line- stop letting your children drive ATV’s and golf carts in 

the residential areas to prevent more frequent visits from the RCMP and reduce the risk 

of injury to everyone. 

 

We are in the selection process for hiring a caretaker for the resort. This should be 

finalized in early August. 

 

There are a lot of ticks this year. Keep a close watch on your pets. Please refer to the 

Alberta Health website: www.albertahealthservices>advisories. 

 

Good job on keeping our beaches neat and tidy. Just to clarify toys, lawn chairs, paddle 

boards and towels are included. The Alberta lease agreement is to keep the property clear 

from the berm down to the water. We are looking for ways to identify our boats owners 

that are seniors to avoid any confusion and allow them to enjoy the water.  Any boats that 

are tied up and do not belong to seniors will be removed and placed in the compound. 

 

 

Enjoy the rest of your summer and keep safe! 

 

 

 

 

 


